DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
June 12, 2012
The meeting began at 6:30 PM CDT.
John Leininger is timekeeper.
The May 8th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming
· Savings balance per bank statement as of 5/31/12 is $28,514.00.
· Checking balance per bank statement as of 5/31/12 is $15,697.57.
· Year-to-date income (as of 5/31) is $62,108.32 and YTD expenses are $35,568.85.
We discussed next year’s budget.  We will use Chip Shoppe again next year as one of our fundraising activities.  Three roller skating dates will be set up as well.  The Finance Committee will meet over the summer gearing up for next school season.
The board unanimously approved using $300 from discretionary funds to purchase laptop covers for Chris Dahl in the Media Center.
There was a discussion concerning Ashland Productions and Matoska’s involvement with Ashland for the next school year.  Although Ashland will no longer offer the fund raising opportunity that it offered in the 2011-2012 school year, Matoska International will still be participating with Ashland for another production.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Principal’s report – John Leininger
We met with Kathy Moore, School Psychologist with Matoska International, regarding Reponse to Intervention (RTI) which offers academic help to Matoska students.  Kathy also presented and explained the concepts behind the Positive Behavior Intervention Support (PBIS) program.  PBIS is in the 4th year of a 5 year process.
As an update on staffing, Heather Leif will be a new 5th Grade teacher for the 2012-2013 school year and Angela Bianco will be a new 4th Grade teacher next year also.  Sandy Whitby will be moving to Title I next year.  Kelly Bock, one of our 2nd Grade teachers, will not be returning for the 2012-2013 school year as she and her family will be moving to Brazil. 
The building project has been broken into two phases to allow for the first phase to start this summer.  Classroom renovations have begun in the current building.
Meet the Teacher – Board Discussion
Discussion regarding “Meet the Teacher” night came to the fore in preparation for this coming year’s event.  Food options were discussed with the conclusion that last year’s model was a great one to emulate.
Buzz Sheet – Sonya Zuker
Sonya discussed the need for parents and staff to submit photos from events to be included in future editions of the Buzz Sheet.  There are times when parents or MIPTO Board Members cannot attend certain school events and it would be helpful if photos could be taken at those events.  Media release forms will be checked before publishing any photos of the children.
Board member elections – Update
It was announced that all current board members who ran for reelection to the MIPTO Board were reelected.  MIPTO Board officers will be elected this coming fall along with a new board member from a new Matoska International family.
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM CDT.
Meeting Attendance
	Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Shannon Otto (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (principal)

	X
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	Kirsten Duoos (IB coordinator)

	
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	X
	Kathy Moore (Matoska Psychologist)

	
	Kristin Hansen
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	
	Becky Richnofsky
	Others

	X
	John Rogers
	
	George Kimball (school board)

	
	Lisa Setterlund
	
	

	X
	Sonya Zuker
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International PTO board will be held on Tuesday, August 14th at 6:30 PM CDT in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
